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S E R V E R S  D e c e m b e r  4 - 8 ,  2 0 1 7  
Mon. & Friday 8AM and Tues & Thursday,6:45AM Masses 

Josie Feldman  Morgan McBride 
Wednesday 8AM Mass 

Adult Servers 
December 8th Solemnity of the Immaculate Conception of 

the Bl. Virgin Mary 
6:45AM  Adult Server 

8:00AM  Josie Feldman,  Morgan McBribe 
7:00PM   Volunteers 

 

S E R V E R S  D e c e m b e r  9  &  1 0 ,  2017 
4:30PM      Lucy Guenther, Josie Feldman, Emma Gibbs 
8:00AM      Adult Server 
9:30AM      Josh Pille, Gabe Pille, Kevin Rigney 
11:30AM    Mason Goetz, Will Busken, Nick Price 
 

EUCHARISTIC December 9 & 10, 2017 
4:30PM   Amanda & Jenna Kramer, Bev Meyer, Aiden & 
Chase Huebner 
8:00AM     Larry & Diane Reiring, Norb & Linda Guetle 
9:30AM    Kathy Weber, Trishna Wissel, Josh & Ryan Pille, 
Judy, Jason, Timmy & Kevin Rigney, Erin & Kristen Meyer, 
Rebecca Gibbs 
11:30AM   Barb Kitchen, Jacob Holmes, Mary Alice 
Bartish, Patty Hetzer, Carmine & Leah Domenicone, Ann & 
Brian Downey, Tom Fleming, Harry Hughes, Nick Oehler  

 

LECTORS December 9 & 10,  2017 
4:30PM      D. Kramer  M. Kramer 
8:00AM      M. Kiely  M.L. Rapien 
9:30AM      M. Meyer  E. Meyer 
11:30AM    B. Mathews  P. Autenreib 

R O S A R Y  

Monday thru Friday after the daily Mass. 
Saturdays after the 8 AM Communion Service. 
Mondays 7:00PM Fatima Prayer Group in the Chapel. 
Every evening at 7:30pm for the special Pro-Life intentions of 
Protection of our Unborn Children and the overturn of Roe v 
Wade.  
 

Friday mornings at MaryAnn Baverman’s home for Moms and 
grandmoms and young children. We extend an invitation to join 
our group for prayer on Friday mornings from 10AM to 
11:00AM.  We will show you how to pray the rosary.  Please 
call MaryAnn at 503-9537 for details.  
 

St. Antoninus Prayer chain: To intercede for prayer requests, 
please go to www.saintantoninus.org/prayer-chain , or pick up 
a list in the back of the greeting room on the right side of the 
counter.  Requests for prayers may be left there, or emailed to: 
staprayerchain@gmail.com,  or you may mail request to St. 
Antoninus Prayer Chain, 1500 Linneman Rd., Cincinnati, OH 
45238.  

MONDAY, DECEMBER 4   St. John Damascene 
8:00AM MASS  Special Intentions of Mary Armsey 
 
TUESDAY, DECEMBER 5 
6:45AM MASS Alvin Bollin  - Bd. Rem.— Family  
 
WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 6   St. Nicholas 
8:00AM MASS August Litmer—Anniv. Rem.— Bob & Ginny 
 
THURSDAY, DECEMBER 7       St. Ambrose 
6:45AM MASS Marilyn Barnes—Nancie Woessner 
 
FRIDAY, DECEMBER 8  The Immaculate Conception of the 
Blessed Virgin Mary 
6:45AM MASS  Marsha Nicholas — Anniv. Rem. – Brunst 
Family 
8:00AM MASS Dr. John Williams—Family 
7:00PM MASS CelebrantΩs Intentions  
 
SATURDAY, DECEMBER 9   Bl. Virgin Mary 
8:00AM Communion Service 
4:00PM Rosary 
4:30PM MASS  John Wolber—Bd. Rem.—Family  
 
SUNDAY, DECEMBER 10   Second Sunday of Advent 
8:00AM MASS     CelebrantΩs Intentions 
9:30AM MASS     Deceased members of the Dene Family 
— Don & Lou Kelly  
11:30AM MASS  H. Gudwin Johnson—Bd. Rem.— Bob & 
Ginny 
 

E U C H A R I S T I C  A D O R A T I O N   
In Matthew 26:40, Jesus says to Peter [and to us], “Could 
you not, then, watch one hour with me?” 
Please consider joining your fellow 
parishioners for 30 minutes, or even one hour, 
at Eucharistic Adoration in the Blessed 
Sacrament Chapel on Fridays from 9:00AM 
until the Adoration ends at 10:00PM.  

 
C O N F E S S I O N S  

Thursday, December 7, 7:30-8:00PM—Fr. Haft  
Saturday, December 9, 3:00-4:00PM– Fr. Haft 

 
NOTE: There will be no 6:45AM Mass on Tuesday, 
Dec. 12 for the feast day of Our Lady of 
Guadalupe.  Instead the daily Mass will be at  
8AM.  
 
THANK YOU to Teresa Geiser and Chris Geiser at Meyer & 
Geiser Funeral Home for advertising in our bulletin.   

http://www.saintantoninus.org/prayer-chain
mailto:staprayerchain@gmail.com


PARISH CONTRIBUTIONS 
For the week ending November 19 

Sunday Collections   $19,213.24 
Maintenance                   142.00 
School Parish Support                        180.00 
Designated Gift                       100.00 
Holy Days & Special                     1,795.00 

 
For the week ending  November 26 

Sunday Collections   $19,078.25 
Maintenance                          92.00  
School Parish Support                       397.00 
Christmas                        320.00 
Donations                        655.00  
Holy Days, Memorials  & Special                438.00 
 

Thank you for your continuing support of the parish 
and school. Please remember Saint Antoninus in 
your will. Gifts of stock can also be made to St. 
Antoninus Church.   If you currently work for, or are 
retired from, a company that has a Matching Gift 
program, you can make your contributions to Parish 
School Support and have those contributions 
matched by your company.  

T E X T  T O  G I V E  
With 97% of smartphone users texting at least once a 
day, our parish has decided to add the option to give 
via text. You can text an amount to 513-952-8338, 
and your transaction will be processed through the 
Online Giving account associated with the phone 
number above.  
$ amount, single space, then fund name. See 
examples: 
    100 sunday               or            25.75 maintenance 
If you do not include a fund name the default fund is 
Sunday contributions.  
  These fund names are not case sensitive  
Fund Names              Text to Give Fund Names 
MAV $100 Raffle Ticket  mavraffle 
MAV $50 Individual Ticket  mavticket 
MAV VIP $500 Guest Table  mavviptable 
MAV VIP $1,000 Sponsor Table mavvipsponsor 
Sunday contributions    sunday 
Maintenance    maintenance 
School Parish Support   schoolparish 
Arleene Vallejos Tuition Assistance avtap 
Retirement Fund for Religious religiousretire 
Immaculate Conception   immaculate 
Christmas Flower Fund  christmasdeco 
Christmas Contribution  christmas 
Solemnity of Mary,  January 1         marymotherofGod 
St. Antoninus Conference of 
      St. Vincent de Paul Society                 stvdpconf 
St. Antoninus School Youth Ministry      youthministry 

S T O C K  D O N A T I O N S  
Calendar year-end is a good time to consider making 
your annual parish donation with stock.  Please 
provide your  broker with the following information 
to donate stock to St. Antoninus Parish: 
Company Name: Fifth Third Bank 
DTC Number:  2116 
Account Number: 0104471751AX 
Account Name: St. Antoninus 
 

Please note that, it is imperative that your broker 
identify you as the donor by including your name in 
the delivery instructions.   
Thank you for your generosity! If you have questions, 
please contact Steffany Reid, Business Manager, at 
513-922-5400, ext. 3, or by e-mail at 
reid@saintantoninus.org.  

You may sign up at any time for 
OnLine Giving, even for a one time 
donation to a particular fund.  To 

start, go to the official Saint Antoninus Parish 
website at www.saintantoninus.org, click About 
Us, then click Giving, click on the Our Sunday 
Visitor button, then click the green Create New 
Account button.   You must set yourself up with 
your information, including your envelope number. 
Look on your envelopes, or call the rectory office, 
for your number.  You then have choices of 
recurring donations or a one time donation.  If you 
want this service but do not have a computer, or if 
you have any questions, please call Beth at the 
rectory  office at 922-5400, x 2.  NOTE:  If your 
credit card company is changing, or your card 
expires, please update your account with your new 
credit card number, so your gift giving is not 
interrupted. 
 

If you have a problem texting your donation, please 
call OSV at 1-800-348-2886 ext. 2, then ext. 1.  Or, 
call Beth at 922-5400, ext. 2.  



4:30pm Mass celebrated by Archbishop Schnurr 
 

6:00pm Family dinner and fun in the Undercroft 

All parishioners are invited  

Saturday, December 30th
 

RSVP your family total to  

Julie at 922-2500 x 2029 

Or  

Beth at 922-5400 x 2 

25th ANNIVERSARY of NEW CHURCH 
DEDICATION 

Julie Scott 
Pastoral Associate 

Scott@saintantoninus.org 
922-2500, ext. 2029 

M A I N  A  V E N T  
G R A N D  R A F F L E  2 0 1 8  

1  i n  3 0 0  C h a n c e  t o  w i n e   $ 1 0 , 0 0 0  
 Only 300 raffle tickets will be sold. Tickets are $100 each.  Grad prize is $10,000.  To purchase, please complete 

the form below and return it to the school or parish office.  Tickets can also be mailed to Becky Heilman, Saint  

Antoninus Parish, 1500 Linneman Rd., Cincinnati, Ohio,  45238.  You may also use the On Line Giving or the Text 

to Give options  before February  5, 2018. 

____________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

E A R L Y  B I R D  D R A W I N G   $ 1 , 0 0 0  
Drawing will be held at Noon on Friday, December 15th.  All tickets that are submitted by 9AM on December 
15th will be eligible.   Winning ticket will remain eligible for the Grand Prize drawing of $10,000 on February 10, 
2018.  
$ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $ $  

G r a n d  R a f f l e  T i c k e t  O r d e r  F o r m  

Purchase by Name:________________________________________________     Phone #__________________ 
 
Address:_________________________________________City________________________  State__________ 
 

Number of tickets purchased at $100 each:____________________   Total Amount $_____________________ 
 
Tickets(s) will be mailed to the address provided on the Ticket Order Form.  The Grand Raffle winner will be chosen at the Main-A-
Vent on February 10, 2018.  You do not need to be present to win! 
 
Cash/Checks/Credit Cards Accepted (Checks made payable to St. Antoninus Church). 
 
Credit Card Number:_______________________________________________________     Expiration Date____________________ 
 
Name on Card:____________________________________________________________  Circle one: Mastercard/ Visa/ Discover 
 

Copies of this Order Form are Accepted.  

mailto:Scott@saintantoninus.org


ST. ANTONINUS  ARLEENE VALLEJOS  
TUITION ASSISTANCE PROGRAM 

Each year, we have the opportunity to help those 
families who would, otherwise, not be able to afford  
a Catholic education.  By raising $10,000 for tuition 
assistance, we will get a 150% match from ESAP, c/o 
The George Hubert Jr. Family Foundation. 
We must receive these donations no later than 
December 12, 2017.  Through your generous 
donations last year, we were able to help 37 school 
families with tuition assistance. You may use the On 
Line Giving  or the text to give options.  Please 
consider giving your tax deductible gift to the St. 
Antoninus Arleene Vallejos Tuition Assistance 
Program.  If you have questions, please contact 
Steffany Reid, Business Manager, at 513-922-5400, 
ext. 3, or reid@saintantoninus.org. 
 
Family Christmas Event - Sunday, December 17, 5:00
-7:00PM, the Girl Scouts, PTO and Youth Group will 
be hosting a Live Nativity in front of school and a 
Secret Santa Shop in the undercroft for children to 
purchase lovely gifts for special people in their lives 
($1-$2 each).   We hope the entire parish can join us 
for this night of celebrating Christmas. 

 

L e s s o n s  I n  C a r o l s    M o n d a y ,  D e c .  1 8 ,   
  7 P M  i n  C h u r c h  

G i v i n g  G l o r y  C o n t e m p o r a r y  M u s i c  G r o u p  

Open your heart to the coming of Christ by attending 
Lessons In Carols.  This special evening of music and 
prayer provides an opportunity to reflect on the true 
meaning of Christmas.  Music will be offered by the 
Giving Glory Contemporary Music Group, directed by 
Peg Delaney.  

Merry Christmas from St. Antoninus Catholic Parish 
A Gift for You  

The Best Catholic Content. All In One Place. 
We are pleased to give you a free subscription to formed.org. Entertaining 
movies, enlightening programs, inspiring talks, and a great selection of popular 
ebooks—all just a click away! 
ItΩs easy to get started: 
ҍ Go to formed.org/register 
ҍ Enter Access Code: QGDR3N 
ҍ Enter your email and create a password (youΩll need this to login later) 
ҍ YouΩre all ready to access the inspiring and engaging content on FORMED! 
We recommend you start with Who Am I to Judge?  Dr. Edward Sri 
FORMED   the Catholic Faith on Demand                                           formed.org 

S T .  F R A N C I S  S E R A P H  G I V I N G  T R E E  
     Our annual Giving Tree for St. 
Francis Seraph is in the Greeting 
Room. Please consider taking a tag, 
purchasing and wrapping the gift 

(no bows, please) and returning to the Greeting 
Room.   All gifts are due no later than Sunday, 
December 10th at the end of the 11:30 
Mass.  Because of the school calendar for St. Francis 
Seraph, gifts delivered to the greeting room after 
December 10th will not be received until after the New 
Year.   Thank you for your consideration and your 
generosity! 
 

RETIREMENT FUND FOR RELIGIOUS 
  Elderly religious need your help.  There are 32,000 
senior Catholic sisters, brothers, and religious order 
priests living in the United States.  Through prayer, 
love, and sacrifice, they established Catholic schools, 
hospitals, and more.  Years of serving, for little or no 
pay, have left  a shortage in retirement funding.  Your 
gift helps their religious communities furnish 
necessities such as medications and nursing care.  It 
also helps ensure younger members can continue the 
good works of their elders.  Please be generous.   
άMy sister was to be a nun, and I was to be a 
mother,” says Norte Dame Sister Mary Ann Hanson, 
тфΣ ά but God had other plans.”  For 61 years, she has 
joyfully followed those plans.  Today, she remains 
active by visiting the sick and knitting blankets for 
children rescued from human trafficking.    For 
additional information, see retiredreligious.org.  



Calling all teens! It is time to register for this 
summerΩs Steubenville Youth Conference at 
Franciscan University. This yearΩs conference is July 
13-15, 2018, where Archbishop Schnurr will preside at 
one of the Masses. The Steubenville Youth 
Conference is a formative faith retreat weekend filled 
with talks from inspirational national speakers, Mass, 
Eucharistic Adoration and so much more! Incoming 
freshmen through outgoing high school seniors are 
eligible to attend. Please contact Youth Minister, 
Lauren Ulmer, 922-2500, x 2036, to secure your spot 
by Sunday, January 3rd.  Hurry, as a limited number of 
spots are available! 

 
B o y  S c o u t  T r o o p  6 1 4   

P o i n s e t t i a  a n d  W r e a t h  P i c k - u p  
Pick-ups will be on Sunday, 12/3 in the 
undercroft, or you may opt to have your 

order delivered for a $5 fee. Orders will be delivered 
the week of 12/3. Any questions, email Erin Andriacco 
at erinandriacco17@gmail.com, or Susan Burger at 
ssburger10@gmail.com.  
 

M O P S  B i b l e  S t u d y  will meet in the 
Fr. Mick Gathering Space, off of the 
Church's greeting area. Women of all 

ages are welcome. No babysitting will be 
provided.   Monday  Dec. 4 & 11. For  info, or to sign 
up, contact Julie Scott at 922-2500 (ext 2029), 
or scott@saintantoninus.org.  For more info, 
visit www.ascensionpress.com, or watch https://
youtube/F0tAAOiCznc. 
 
MOTHERS OF POTENTIAL SAINTS (MOPS) meetings 
start  at 9:15AM and conclude at 11AM.  Babysitting is 
available. The meeting dates are skip December, 
January 3, January 31, February 28, March 28, April 25 
and May 23, 2018.   For information, call Heather Flick 
at 859-803-0429. 
 
ST. ANTONINUS WIDOWS GROUP DATE CHANGE TO 
DECEMBER 6.  The lunch will be at the Western Hills 
Country Club on Wednesday, December 6, at 12noon.  
Mail a check made out to Rose Fazio for $24.00 to 
Rose Fazio, 5373 Julmar Drive, 45238.  Your check, as 
a reservation, must arrive no later than December 1 in 
order to provide the country club with a count.  Any 
questions, call Rose Fazio at 922-4668. 

2ND SIGNS STUDY GROUP  December 9th: During 
Advent, we will gain a deeper appreciation for our 
Savior by viewing the video, "Jesus, the Word 
became Flesh", from the program, "The Footprints of 
God", and discussing the second half of the Bible 
timeline. Part 2 of 2. Meet 8:45am - 10:15am in the 
Fr. Mick room. 

 
Saint Antoninus Raises Awareness and Funds for 

Artists in Central America. 
After the Sunday Masses on December 10th and 
December 17th, Saint Antoninus 7th Grade Spanish 
students will be selling hand-woven bracelets, or 
ΨpulserasΩ in Spanish, to empower the artists who 
make them in Nicaragua & Guatemala. The sale was 
organized through the Pulsera Project, a Fair Trade 
nonprofit organization that empowers and educates 
people in the U.S. and Central America through 
pulsera sales.  Student and teacher volunteers raise 
funds that benefit fair trade jobs, worker rights, 
sustainability, and education, while learning about 
the culture, lives, and struggles of Central Americans. 
The Pulsera ProjectΩs goal is to create a more just and 
colorful world by encouraging conscious 
consumerism and social enterprise. See the website, 
www.pulseraproject.org. Any questions, please 
contact Julie Tolbert at tolbert@saintantoninus.org. 
 
ADULT SOCIAL GROUP COMMUNION SERVICE AND 
CHRISTMAS LUNCH  will be on Monday, December 
11, starting at 12:30PM in the chapel.  RSVP to Bob 
Brown at 451-4842.  Send in $12 per person to 
rectory office before December 6th.   Bring a 
wrapped gift worth $10 or more for the game.  Bring 
a gift to receive a gift.  Lunch will be ham, parsley 
potatoes, California vegetable mix, cranberry sauce 
and rolls.   Guest entertainment.  

 
It's time to spread Christmas Cheer to the residents 
at the Garden Park Nursing Home in Clifton!  We 
will be collecting small gifts ($4-5) each Sunday 
through December 12.  If you are able to help, 
please wrap each gift, label "To a Lady" or "To a 
Gentleman", and place in the tub in the greeting 
room. Ideas for gifts are: socks, playing cards, nail 
polish and remover, lotion, suduko, etc.  Please 
contact Susan Burger (922-7905) or Lauren Ulmer 
(922-2500 x 2036), if you have any questions.  Thank 
you in advance for your support! 

mailto:erinandriacco17@gmail.com
mailto:ssburger10@gmail.com
mailto:scott@saintantoninus.org
http://www.ascensionpress.com
https://youtu.be/F0tAAOiCznc
https://youtu.be/F0tAAOiCznc
http://www.pulseraproject.org
mailto:tolbert@saintantoninus.org


S A I N T  V I N C E N T  D E  P A U L  S O C I E T Y  
As we begin Advent, we are called to άBe watchful! Be 
alertέΣ as we stand in joyful anticipation for the grace of 
Christmas to once again bless our lives. Your gift in the St. 
Vincent de Paul Poor Box will help the poor to celebrate 
the grace of GodΩs love this Christmas. 

 
H O L Y  S P I R I T  P R A Y E R  G R O U P  

The Jesse Tree has long been a way to prepare 
during Advent for the coming of Christ at 
Christmas. There are twenty five different 

ornaments – one for each day of December up to 
Christmas Day itself. Each ornament represents a person 
or a time in salvation history. For instance, there is an 
ornament for Adam and Eve and also one for Noah, Jacob, 
Joseph, and many of the Old Testament patriarchs. The 
ornaments can be very simply made of felt with 
appropriate symbols to more sophisticated and detailed 
ones. We will continue on part two of our journey through 
salvation history by reading and reflecting on the 
pertinent Scriptures for each ornament of our Jesse Tree. 
Come and join us on Tuesday evening in Chapel at 7:00PM 
in this powerful and prayerful way of preparing our hearts 
for the Christ Child.  

 
D E C R E E  O N  C H I L D  P R O T E C T I O N  O F  T H E  

A R C H D I O C E S E  O F  C I N C I N N A T I  
VIRTUS MEETING WILL BE HELD AT ST. ANTONINUS, IN 
THE CHURCH UNDERCROFT on  Thursday, December 14, at 
7PM ALL EMPLOYEES AND REGULAR VOLUNTEERS ARE 
REQUIRED TO ATTEND ONE VIRTUS TRAINING MEETING. YOU 
MAY ATTEND HERE OR AT ANY OTHER LOCATION WITHIN THE 
ARCHDIOCESE.  PRE-REGISTRATION IS REQUIRED AT:  
www.virtus.org.  MAKE SURE THAT THE άUSERΩS LOCATIONέ 
YOU CHOOSE DURING REGISTRATION IS ST. ANTONINUS – EVEN 
IF YOU ATTEND VIRTUS AT ANOTHER LOCATION. PLEASE BE 
SURE TO WRITE DOWN YOUR VIRTUS USER- ID AND YOUR 
PASSWORD.  YOU WILL NEED TO USE THEM MONTHLY.  

  Volunteers (unless you coach high school students) are 
no longer required to get fingerprinted.  Instead, 
volunteers are required to complete an on-line 
background check.    If you wish to pay for the on-line 
background check yourself, you can complete it as a part 
of the VIRTUS registration.  If you volunteer at St. 
Antoninus and would like a pre-paid code to pay for the 
background check, contact Deacon Bob Schroeder before 
you register for VIRTUS, or do not complete the 
background check when you register for VIRTUS.   Contact 
Deacon Bob Schroeder at: schroeder@saintantoninus.org.   
He will send the pre-paid, one-time-use, code to you via e-
mail.  The code will work only for those who have St. 
Antoninus as their primary user location on their  VIRTUS 
account.     If you coach high school students, you are also 
required to complete fingerprinting.  E-mail Deacon Bob at 
the address above, and he will send directions to you.  

H e l p  C o u n t  t h e  S u n d a y  C o l l e c t i o n !  
Volunteers count the Sunday collection each Monday 
morning at the Parish Office.  We like to have enough 
volunteers, so that each volunteer only has to help 
on one Monday during the month. We start at 9 AM 
and usually finish by 10:30 or 11 AM. We currently 
have openings on our schedule for the first and 
second Mondays of the month.  If you can help count 
the collection on the first or second Monday of every 
month, or would like more information, please call 
Carol Jacob at 451-1344. 
 

T R A V E L I N G  C H A L I C E    
Now, more than ever, PLEASE consider  taking 
the Traveling Chalice into your home and pray, 

either as a family or alone, for the intentions of our 
Holy Church, for Vocations, Pope Francis, all Church 
leaders, our country, and for our persecuted brothers 
and sisters around the world.  Call Debbie at 922-
2414 to schedule the Traveling Chalice. 
 

S T .  A N T O N I N U S  N E T W O R K  O F  C A R E      
A network of volunteers is prepared to serve 
the St. Antoninus Parish Family by providing 
a meal after hospitalization, surgery or 
medical treatments;  transportation to 

medical treatments or to Mass;  prayer for the 
intentions on the St. Antoninus Prayer Chain;  and A 
Listening Ear to parishioners facing difficulties.  For 
more information, please leave a message on the 
Network of Care Phone Line at 922-5400, ext. 8, and 
someone will return your call.    
 

FLOWERS FOR THE ALTAR 
  If you wish to dedicate the placing of  flowers for 
one week at the altar in memory of a loved one, or to 
honor a person or special occasion, please send $50 
(check made out to Saint Antoninus Church, with 
Altar Flowers in the memo line) to the rectory office 
with your name, phone number and the week you  
would like to reserve. More than one family may 
reserve the same week.  There will be no flower 
arrangements during the Advent and Lent seasons.  If 
you have questions, call Steffany Reid, Business 
Manager, at 922-5400, x 3.    

Greeters, Lectors, Ushers and Ministers of Holy 
Communion are needed for Christmas and New 
YearΩs.   Please see the sign-up sheet in the greeting 
room. 

http://www.virtus.org
mailto:schroeder@saintantoninus.org


Reading I:  Isaiah 63: 16b-17, 19b; 64:2-7:  This passage of Isaiah deals with the return of the chosen people 

from exile in Babylon.  The returning people are expecting to behold a glorious, idyllic land which had been 

promised to their ancestors.  They expected the restoration of Judah, the liberation of Jerusalem, and the 

reversal of the hardships experienced in exile.  Instead, they find their cities in ruin, the economic and legal 

systems in disarray and justice nowhere to be found.  The people are convinced that they have been forsaken.  

Our passage is the lament of these people.  On the one hand, they admit that they are unrighteous, but they 

blame God for hardening their hearts.  Isaiah is puzzled by his peopleΩs pattern of rebellion and asks God to take 

immediate and decisive action to establish the new Jerusalem.  Isaiah is confident that God saves those who are 

righteous, but his fear is that IsraelΩs infidelity and sin have the power to keep God from restoring Judah.  The 

chosen people now experience GodΩs absence because of their infidelity. 

 

Responsorial Psalm: Psalm 80: 2-3, 15-16, 18-19 (4):  Psalm 80 is an appeal to God, the shepherd of Israel, to 

restore His desolate people.  The psalm is a plea to God to intervene, and to restore the nation to the way 

things were before.  They promise to follow God, and to never turn from Him again. 

 

Reading II:  1 Corinthians 1:3-9:  After the greeting, words of thanksgiving conclude the introduction to the 

letter before St. Paul begins the doctrinal part of the letter.  He reminds the Corinthians that they owe their 

privileged position to God.  They, like all Christians, received GodΩs grace in Christ, and that grace has enriched 

them in every way, for it causes man to share in GodΩs very nature; raising us to an entirely new level of 

existence.  This transfiguration enables a person, even here, during earthly life, to know the perfections of GodΩs 

inner life, and to partake of that life, in a limited imperfect way.  This is possible through the theological virtues 

of faith, hope, and charity.  These virtues elevate both the mind and the will to know and love God.  St. Paul tells 

the Corinthians that they have been blessed to know the truths taught by Jesus, and they have been given the 

gift of being able to speak to others about Jesus.  The άday of our Lordέ in St. PaulΩs writings refers to the day of 

the general judgment, when Christ will appear in glory.  Christians actively hope that the day of the Lord will 

find them blameless.  The basis for this hope is GodΩs faithfulness.  The covenant which God made with the 

chosen people was primarily a gift and a grace, but it was also a binding commitment:  the covenant was 

grounded on GodΩs fidelity involving faithful, constant love. 

 

Gospel: Mark 13:33-37:  With the first Sunday in Advent, the Church begins a new liturgical year and the Gospel 

for this liturgical year is that of Mark.  St. MarkΩs Gospel overflows with joy; abounding with the good news of 

Jesus Christ, the Son of God.  For Mark, the life and times of Jesus is an event that has changed the course of 

human history.  With his Gospel, St. Mark invites us to embark on the same adventure that he himself and 

JesusΩ first disciples engaged in: the adventure of encountering Jesus, growing in the knowledge of who He truly 

is, and committing oneΩs whole life to Him.  The passage for this weekend is actually the conclusion of a long 

teaching that Jesus was presenting to His disciples, specifically Peter, James, John, and Andrew, as they were 

leaving the temple.  The Lord is teaching about alertness and the end times.  The passage concerns a man who 

leaves his house for an extended travel, leaving his servants in charge.  Each servant has responsibilities.  There 

is a gatekeeper that the lord of the house orders to be watchful.  The gatekeeper is to be watchful, because no 

one knows when the lord of the house shall return.  Prior to leaving, the lord of the house warns the servants 

that they should not be found sleeping when he returns.    Continued on the next page... 

B R E A K I N G  O P E N  T H E  W O R D  w i t h  K a t h y  OΩC o n n o r   
F i r s t  S u n d a y  o f  A d v e n t     



Continued from the previous page. 

Reflection:  Christ is the άlord of the houseέΣ but ever since He ascended into heaven, He has ruled through His 

άservantsέΦ  The Church is ChristΩs household, and all its members (us!) are His servants.  The gatekeeper refers 

to St. Peter and his successors, the popes.  People often accuse Christianity of self-contradiction:  it claims that 

the Savior has already come into the world, and yet, the world is still full of suffering, evil, and sin.  What kind 

of Savior would leave the world no better than he found it?  Christ has consciously chosen to insert the άage of 

the Churchέ between His first and second comings.  In this age, every human person is given the opportunity to 

please God and merit a heavenly reward by following Christ.  If we live accordingly, we will be ready to 

welcome Him when He comes again.  If we neglect to άwatchέΣ we may end up being unpleasantly surprised by 

the eventual outcome!    Jesus did not speak these words to scare us, but He did speak to motivate us.  How is 

it that we donΩt watch?  We donΩt watch, and we donΩt stay alert, when we get all wrapped up in our daily to-

do lists, and we forget the big picture.  When we do that, we push our relationship with Jesus further and 

further into the background.  For example, our prayer life is the first thing to go out the window when a time 

crunch occurs.  We are so distracted by so many things.   So, this first Sunday in Advent, the Church reminds us 

to stay alert and watch.  Just as the people of the Old Testament awaited the birth of the Messiah, we too are 

awaiting Him.  Advent reminds us of the real purpose of Christmas: the birth of the Messiah.  Perhaps we can 

ask Jesus to help us avoid getting so caught up in the hustle and bustle of Christmas, and forget the true focus 

of Christmas: Jesus Christ.  Help us stay alert Lord, and help us to fulfill the mission you have given us: to make 

your goodness and wisdom known to as many people as possible through our words, actions, and lifestyles.  

All men are invited to our St. Antoninus Men's Holy 
Name Society meeting on Saturday, December 
9th, in the Undercroft, 6:30am for Coffee and 
Donuts, and 7am to 8am for our Meeting. Our 
speaker is our pastor, Father Haft. Matt Bonhaus will 
lead our meeting. Hope you can attend.  

 
FREE FAMILY NATIVITY CRAFT  

AT COFFEE & DONUTS (Dec. 10) 
Your family is invited to make a banner celebrating 
Our Lord's Nativity after all Sunday Masses on Dec. 
10th during the coffee & donuts social in the 
undercroft. Girl Scouts and others will be assisting. 
Limited to 50 kits. Walk-ins are encouraged! To 
reserve your kit, please contact Julie Scott at 
scott@saintantoninus.org, or call 922-2500,  ext 
2029. 
 

This Advent Season, please join us at St. Martin of 
Tours Church for "The Stations of the Nativity:  An 
Advent Evening of Prayer and Reflection" on 
Monday, December 4 at 7pm. 
 

Natural Family Planning  New online (virtual) class 
begins Sunday, Dec. 17, at 2 p.m. Central 
Timezone.  For more information, or to register for a 
class, go to www.ccli.org or call 471-2000. 

W O M E N ' S  R E T R E A T  J A N  1 9 - 2 1  
What better way to start the New Year  than a  weekend 
of reflection and prayer!     
This yearΩs retreat will be in partnership with the women 
of St. Ignatius Parish at the St. Anne Retreat Center near 
Covington, KY (about a 25 minute drive from St. 
Antoninus), overlooking the Ohio River.  The Retreat 
begins on Friday evening at  7pm  and ends after Mass on 
Sunday morning. Each person will have their own private 
room. Bathrooms are shared on each floor. Meals are 
served in the cafeteria. Our retreat director is John 
Leyendecker of CincinnatiΩs Holy Family School of Faith. In 
addition to conferences, group discussions and private 
prayer time, Adoration, Mass and Reconciliation will be 
available for you. John will lead us to a richer relationship 
with our Lord.   
The retreat cost is $175 which covers meals and private 
single rooms.  Confidential parish scholarships 
are available upon request (contact Julie Scott, 
scott@saintantoninus.org). Your place will be held once 
your payment is received. Reservations accepted until 
January 8th. Please make checks payable to St. Antoninus 
Parish for $175 and mail your payment to:  
St. Antoninus Parish, c/o Women's Retreat  
1500 Linneman Road , Cincinnati, OH  45238.  
Details: https://saintantoninus.org/womens-retreat. 
For more information: Julie Scott, 
scott@saintantoninus.org, 922-2500,  ext 2029. 
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18 CHANCES TO WIN! 

 

 

GRAND PRIZE MONTHLY PRIZE 5 EARLYBIRDS 

$1500  $200  $50  

Make your check out to  St. Antoninus Church.  Return tickets to St. Antoninus Church, 1500 Linneman Rd, Cincinnati, OH 45238.  Void where prohibited.  All winners by random drawing. 
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